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FROM THE PASTOR
     After each confirmation class we pray as a group.  Then we end our time together with The Lord’s Prayer.  I hope that prayer will become a part of our young people’s lives as they are growing in their faith.  We have had several lessons on prayer and the many ways we can talk to God but if we struggle with words we can always pray the prayer Jesus taught us, The Lord’s Prayer.  I also remind them of our prayer list found in the weekly bulletin and they need to pray for those on that list, as well as themselves and their families and friends.    

     I am ever mindful of our growing prayer list at church.  Please let me remind you please to pray.  Pray for those on our prayer list, pray for your family and friends, pray for the community, pray for the world.  And if you struggle with the words join us all with The Lord’s prayer.  
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     My heart has been heavy lately because of much illness in our community.  There is nothing to do but pray.  Yet, I find I struggle finding the words in which to pray.  What I end of praying for is me and my sadness.  So what do we do in situations like this and I again turn to scripture…
     25 “Therefore I tell you, do not worry about your life, what you will eat or drink; or about your body, what you will wear. Is not life more than food and the body more than clothes? 26 Look at the birds of the air; they do not sow or reap or store away in barns, and yet your heavenly Father feeds them. Are you not much more valuable than they? 27 Can any one of you by worrying add a single hour to your life? 28 “And why do you worry about clothes? See how the flowers of the field grow. They do not labor or spin. 29 Yet I tell you that not even Solomon in all his splendor was dressed like one of these. 30 If that is how God clothes the grass of the field, which is here today and tomorrow is thrown into the fire, will he not much more clothe you—you of little faith? 31 So do not worry, saying, ‘What shall we eat?’ or ‘What shall we drink?’ or ‘What shall we wear?’ 32 For the pagans run after all these things, and your heavenly Father knows that you need them. 33 But seek first his kingdom and his righteousness, and all these things will be given to you as well. 34 Therefore do not worry about tomorrow, for tomorrow will worry about itself. Each day has enough trouble of its own.  Matthew 6:25-34

     My dear brother’s and sister’s in Christ please continue to pray as we approach Easter and know that Christ is with us each step of our lives.  Pray for strength of those of our prayer lists as our beloved face the many struggles in their lives with health issues, life issues, and yes death.  We ask for Christ’s peace as we continue as the family of God.  See you in church.

See you all on Sunday!  Love, Pastor Marcia 

In Our Prayers This Week:

Nancy Weatherman, Pat Bartleson, Arnie Pearson, Matt Carver, Alan Duhn, Liam Griggs, Camden Kelsey, Patti Barnett, Chad Grandon, Don Rhode, Ken Larkin, Eva Mae Sampson, Doc Bartleson, Diane Pickar, Mary Ann Apland, Dorothy Denton, Max Dobson, Janet & Roger Thorsen, and all the military especially Taylor Bartleson, Jackson Ringgenberg, Nathan Hovland, and Neal Hovland.

We lift up our community as we faithfully pray for peace and faith in our country and the world.
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Our Father, who art in heaven,
hallowed be thy name.
Thy Kingdom come,
thy will be done,
on earth as it is in heaven
Give us this day our daily bread.
And forgive us our trespasses,
as we forgive those who trespass
against us.
And lead us not into temptation,
but deliver us from evil.
For thine is the kingdom,
the power and the glory.
for ever and ever.
Amen




April Birthdays

3 Chelsey Durby

12 Kimberly Rardin

15 Lisa Bartleson

29 Brayden Bartleson
If you wish to have your name added to the birthday list, or if it is incorrect, please calls Eileen at the office 515-383-4328
Lenten Season

Holy week will soon be here, so here is the worship service schedule.

Maundy Thursday
April 13
Worship 6:30pm

Good Friday

April 14
Worship 6:30pm

Easter Sunday
April 16
Breakfast 8:30AM

Easter Egg Hunt 9:30AM

                   Worship 10:15AM

Activities for the Month of April
Sunday
9:00 AM Sunday School

April 2
10:15 AM Worship Service

Tuesday

April 4
6:00 PM Food Pantry

Wednesday
   6:00 PM Confirmation
April 5
7:00 PM Bible Study
Saturday
Fill the Trailer
April 8
9:00 AM Huxley Fareway  

Sunday
9:00 AM Sunday School

April 9
10:15 AM Worship Service
Tuesday

April 11
6:00 PM Food Pantry

Wednesday
   6:00 PM Confirmation
April 12
7:00 PM Bible Study
Maundy Thursday
   
April 13
6:30 PM Worship Service
Good Friday
April 14
7:00 PM Bible Study
Sunday
Easter Sunday


April 16
Breakfast 8:30AM

Easter Egg Hunt 9:30AM

Worship 10:15AM

Tuesday

April 18
6:00 PM Food Panty 
Wednesday
   6:00 PM Confirmation
April 19
7:00 PM Bible Study
Sunday
9:00 AM Sunday School

April 23
10:15 AM Worship Service
Tuesday

April 25
6:00 PM Food Pantry

Wednesday
   6:00 PM Confirmation
April 26
7:00 PM Bible Study
Sunday
9:00 AM Sunday School

April 30
10:15 AM Worship Service

Sunday school Announcements…
The children are learning about welcoming, and that everyone has a place in God’s Church.  They are meeting new friends and learning “All God’s Creatures Have a Place in the Choir”.  Come join us to learn this great song!  Sunday School is at 9:00 AM every Sunday before worship.  We hope to see you there.
Ballard Backback Buddies Fundraiser
Friday Evening, April 21, 4:30-7:00P.m.
Slater United Methodist Church,       401 Story Street
Ham Ball Dinner
Parmesan Potatoes
Glazed Carrots
Oriental Salad
Fresh Assorted Baked Bread
Dessert Cart
Meal cost: $10.00 adult, $5.00 children 10 and under
Upcoming Worship Volunteers
	April
	Greeters/Ushers
	Lector
	Alter Guild

	2
	John Egeland and Dave Lewis
	Eileen L
	Nancy W

	9
	Nathan Hoveland and Kevin Lewis
	Ellen O
	 

	13 Maundy
	Doug Larkin Family
	John E
	Steve L

	14 Good Friday
	Mark Lewis and Mava Lewis
	Joyce A
	 

	16 Easter
	Steve Lewis and Mike Lewis
	Kevin L
	Wendy R

	23
	Ray Ringgenberg Family
	Maria T
	 

	30
	Vince Tomlinson Family
	Mark L
	 

	May
	Greeters/Ushers
	Lector
	Alter Guild

	7
	John Egeland and Dave Lewis
	Mike L
	 

	14
	Nathan Hoveland and Kevin Lewis
	Nathan H
	 

	21
	Doug Larkin Family
	Ray R
	 

	28
	Mark Lewis and Mava Lewis
	Robin S
	 

	June
	Greeters/Ushers
	Lector
	Alter Guild

	4
	Steve Lewis and Mike Lewis
	Steve L
	 

	11
	Ray Ringgenberg Family
	Vince T
	 

	18
	Vince Tomlinson Family
	Wendy R
	 

	25
	John Egeland and Dave Lewis
	Eileen L
	 


Nazareth Lutheran Church Council Meeting

Sunday, March 19, 2017

     The Nazareth Lutheran Church Council Meeting was called to order at 11:26 AM by President Mark Lewis.  Present for the meeting were Mark Lewis, Dave Lewis, Steve Lewis, Lisa Smith, Nathan Hoveland, John Egeland,  Pastor Marcia, Joyce Allen and Church Secretary Eileen Lewis.  Minutes from the February 2017 meeting were approved as read by Council Secretary Joyce Allen.

1.  Treasurer’s Report:  Happy to report that the General Fund Balance is still in the black without having to dip into the Capital Improvement Fund.  Beginning balance was $2,576.63, and ending balance was $2,648.28, but $100 goes to the sound system.  However, $181.00 donated from Thrivent will be added to the bottom line next month.  SCRIP balance was $666.54 as of 2/1/17, and was $828.84 as of 2/28/17.  Motion made by Eileen to ask Wendy Ringenberg to provide a quarterly financial report so we know how much we are actually bringing in, since disbursements and donations come in and out all month.  Motion seconded by Steve, motion carried.  Hopefully someone will talk to Wendy.

2.  Pastor’s Report:  Her new schedule is still a work in progress, but is going okay.  

3.  Committee Reports:  

Property:  Discussion given again about the bell tower – whether it should be removed, who may be able to come up with a bid to repair it, how does the congregation feel about it, etc, etc, etc.  It is a beautiful tribute to the city, but the wood is rotting and doesn’t hold paint, and the roof constantly leaks.  No conclusion or solutions yet, except that Mark and Joann will again work on the stain on the nave’s ceiling.

Christian Ed:  Nothing new to report

Stewardship:  Ditto

In reach / outreach:  Silent auction letters are typed and ready for anyone who wants to start passing them out!

Music and Worship:  Music has been selected through the end of the year.

4.  Old Business:  The second annual Ladies Tea and Luncheon is set for Sunday, May 7th at 3:00.  Pastor Marcia will talk to the owner of Mucky Ducks in Ames as he is from England, and ask if he will be a guest speaker.  Hopefully we can have some authentic English tea and scones.  A planning meeting will be held after church on April 9th.

5.  New Business:  Janice Hoveland introduced the Council to Constant Contact, an email communication service.  Eileen has used it several times already to send out announcements and short newsletters.  With this program, it can be loaded from any device, eliminating the need to be at the church’s computer.  It also shows who has opened it or deleted it, and will format to the device which the reader is using.  If it’s opened on a cell phone, the lines won’t be wider than the phone allows so the need to scroll from side to side to read a line isn’t necessary.  
Two options are available, one for $20 a month, and one for $45 which allows for promotion registration, surveys, coupons, i.e. – things we will never use.  Pastor Marcia motioned that we try the $20 program, seconded by Joyce Allen.  Motion carried.  
It was brought to the Council’s attention that Nancy Weatherman will no longer be taking care of the Memorial Fund account.  Wendy Dubberke will consider taking it over, otherwise Eileen volunteered.  
Last order of business, Ronda Ceynar at the Methodist Church sent Eileen an email inviting members of our congregation to be a part of the Praise Palooza during Cambridge’s Fireman’s Days.  Friday, June 9th, various groups will be given 15-30 minutes of singing time.  Enough members “volunteered” that Eileen responded in the affirmative.  Exact time TBA.  

     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:20 PM and closed with the Lord’s Prayer so the Youth could go to Sky Zone.  
Respectfully submitted by Joyce Allen, Council Secretary.

Weekly Income for February and March
	February
	 Offering 
	Attendance

	5
	 $   1,998.00 
	45

	12
	 $      645.00 
	20

	19
	 $   1,435.00 
	21

	26
	 $      615.00 
	29

	Total
	$4,693.00
	

	March
	 Offering 
	Attendance

	1 Ash Wednesday
	 $      360.00 
	23

	5
	 $   2,072.00 
	29

	12
	 $   1,744.00 
	30

	19
	 $   1,011.41 
	33

	26
	 
	 

	Total
	$5,187.41
	


Your church needs $4,897.92 monthly to meet budget and does so through your generous giving.  (This monthly amount is significantly reduced due to the change in Pastor Marcia’s hours.)
Church Bell Tower


Some of you may have noticed that the Bell Tower has been leaking into the church again.  The Church council is in the process of determining what to do with the bell tower.  There have been many attempted repairs, fixes and opinions given to decide what to do.  

As everyone knows when there is a leak there is a lot of damage done that you can’t see.  There is concern that there is rotten wood, plaster and even mold in the south wall of the church. Right now the council is trying to decide if we should attempt again to fix it or if the bell tower should be removed to avoid future issues.  Either way need to address the issue of the water damage to the roof and the walls.

If the bell tower is remover the bell would be moved to a location by the front of the church so that it would still be able to be used for services.

Obviously the whole look of the church would change without the tower, and it is definitely a hard decision.  Do you have an opinion?  Do you know of anyone who may be able to fix the bell tower or who may be able to help remove it?  Please let a council member know.
[image: image2.jpg]FILL THE TRAILER FOR
BALLARD BACKPACK BUDDIES

SATURDAY, APRIL 8, 2017 @ 9:00 AM
UNTIL THE TRAILER IS FULL!

FAREWAY PARKING LOT, HUXLEY, IOWA

911 N US HIGHWAY 69, HUXLEY, IOWA

WE’RE NOT LEAVING THE PARKING LOT UNTIL THE TRAILER IS
FULL FOR OUR BALLARD BACKPACK BUDDIES AND LOCAL FOOD
PANTRIES. MONETARY DONATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED FOR

BALLARD KIWANIS VISION AND DENTAL PROGRAM





At Easter celebrate the Lamb not the bunny.
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